
Commission for Senior Services Meeting
Friday, March 15, 2013

Westport Town Hall
Attendance: Gene Cederbaum, Teri Klein, Stan Nayer, and Sharon Rosen
Guests: Bill Meyer, RTM member
Staff: Susan Pfister, Susanne Lebrija, Sue Stefenson, and Sarah Health Cocker
Minutes:
The Minutes of February 15, 2013 were approved.
New Business:

Baron’s Senior Housing Update - A summary report of the five new proposals was presented by Susan Pfister.
See Attached. Four of these proposals will be called back for further review. A final decision is planned for
April. There will be a public hearing on Tues., April 9, 2013 at 7PM.
DHS Staff Transitions - Sarah Health Cocker will be adding additional hours to fill vacancy by Terry
Giegengack. Other staff members will also assume part of her duties. Terry will be missed by all.

Old Business:
The Board of Finance Budget Meeting was held March 19th. A 1.7 % increase was granted. This increase
reflects the in-kind dollars raised by the Department.

Department Report:
Sue Lebrija will replace Terry G. as Ad Hoc Rep. to Commission on Senior Services and the Citizen Transit
Committee.
AARP Tax Assistance Program - Very busy, three volunteers. It was suggested that AARP volunteers inform people
with high incomes that this program is not meant for them.

Westport Warm-up Fundraising - 196 Donors, $22,000 raised, $30,000 dispersed to clients.
CT Money School/Seniors - Thurs. 4/18, 25 & 5/2 at 5-7 PM.; special session on women and money to be held
on Sat., 6/8 at 10 AM. Presenters are there to educate not to sell their products. Sessions include: Financial
Planning, Certainty in the World of Estate Planning, and how to protect Gains and a round table discussion.

Committee Reports:
Senior Center Policy and Planning Board - The focus is on long range planning. A new survey on the use of
the Center for Senior Activities will be going out with the A New Perspective bulletin which is mailed to all
seniors in town. The Center is also working with the Police Department to review security at the Center. Changes
will be simple and realistic.
Staples High School has been selected to be the shelter for the next emergency depending on the type of event.
Planning is ongoing with Fire, Police, Health Department, Human Services and the Center.
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Committee Reports (continued):

Friends of the Center for Senior Activities -The Board of officers is in transition. A new president and
treasurer need to be chosen.

Upcoming Events include:
· Fairfield Counts – March 24th
· Time to Remember – April 21st
· Ice Cream Social - TBD
· Trivia Event planned for April 28th

Housing – The Saugatuck: - Reports OK
Southwestern CT Area Agency for the Aging - Review of focus group planned community needs assessment.
Next meeting of the Commission –Friday, April 19th, 2013
Submitted by Teri Klein
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